
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 2018 was a great year for super-sporty Christ Church  
As another joyful year at Christ Church C of E First School draws to a 
close, it’s time to look back on 2018 and remember some of the 
highlights. So, join me as I jump aboard Jodie Whittaker’s TARDIS and 
travel back to January 2018.   
     The year began with a renewed focus on punctuality and attendance, 
with all children encouraged to attend an 8.30am Breakfast Club for free 
bowls of cereal and hot buttered wholemeal bagels. 
     At the end of February, the Beast from the East arrived in Frome, 
putting our World Book Day celebrations on ice for a couple of weeks.  
In March, children’s Window Wanderland stained glass window designs 
were on show in and around Frome town centre. Five designs were even 
selected for a special exhibition at the David Wilson Homes show home 
on Aldhelm Court.   
     Red and white England flags festooned our school hall in April to  
mark St George’s Day … and then remained in situ to mark Meghan and 
Harry’s royal wedding in May … and the football World Cup in June and 
July. But whilst Harry Kane was earning his Golden Boot in Russia, Christ 
Church pupils were busy competing in local athletics, golf, gymnastics, 
football, rugby and tennis events. 
     After the August break, builders arrived to construct three new 
outdoor areas at Christ Church. In September, a new climbing web on 
the edge of the school field was ready for Key Stage 2 children to enjoy. 
In October, a new wooden climbing fort and slide was ready for Key 
Stage 1. In November an outdoor classroom sprang up at the far end of 
our school’s Enchanted Forest. And, of course, we celebrated Christingle 
and Christmas in December. 
     By the way, attendance for September, October and November was 
97.5% (above the national average). Well done, Christ Church parents/ 
carers! Well done, Christ Church children: keep eating those bagels!  
 

 

 

Jesus said, “I have come in order that you might have life – life in all its fullness.” 

(John 10:10) 
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Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Christ Church,    
 

Crib Service invitation  

Mrs Burgess (from Christ Church parish 

church) says: “On Christmas Eve at 3pm 

there will be the Crib Service. This is really 

suitable for families with young children,  

but people of all ages are welcome to  

come along. There will be carols to sing,  

a beautiful Christmas tree with fairy lights 

and a wooden crib for a stable scene, which 

will include the animals, Mary, Joseph, baby 

Jesus and the shepherds. The three Kings 

will be added to the crib on Sunday 6th 

January at 10.45am at the Epiphany Family 

Communion.”   
 

Merry Christmas one and all! 

May your home overflow with the joy of 

Christmas and may your hearts be filled 

with love and warmth. 
 

Rupert Kaye 

Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

 

 

End-of-term  

Carol Service  

Friday 21st December  

@ 2pm (at school) 

 

 



 

 

 

Decem ber  201 8  
Headteacher’s Commendations 

These children received this award in 
recognition of their love of learning, their  
hard work in class and the great academic 
progress they made this half-term. 

Diamond 
(Rec/Y1) 

Pearl 
(Rec/Y1) 

Amber 
(Y1/Y2) 

Ruby 
(Y1/Y2) 

Emerald 
(Y3/Y4) 

Topaz 
(Y3/Y4) 

Ben S 
Laceymarie 

Eddy W 
Poppy-Louise 

Angel 
Isla 

Ella 
Miley-Rose 

Anna 
Jack W 

Connor 
Lily M 

Golden Time Party Roll of Honour  
These children attended a Golden Time 
Party on Tuesday 18th December as a 
special reward for their excellent attitude 
and exemplary behaviour this half-term.  

Callum 
Freddie-Joe 

James 
Olivia 

Ophelia 

Max 
Millie 

Shiann 
Travis 

Tristian 

Brodie 
Evie 

Rosanna 
Winter 
Xane 

Ebony 
Jamie 

Leo 
Maysie 
Stella 

Autumn 
Elliott 

Lacey B 
Niamh 
Titas 

Alfie B 
Bethany 

Dan 
Freya 
Rian 

 
 

Domestic Abuse Helpline: 

0800 6949 999 
www.somersetsurvivors.org.uk  

 
 

Frome’s Big Christmas Get Together is coming to Christ Church    
 

 
 
 

 

 

This year’s Big Christmas Get Together – for anyone in Frome who would like company on Christmas Day; especially people  

in our community who live alone, are elderly and/or housebound – is being hosted at both Frome Town Football Club and at 

Christ Church C of E First School. The Big Christmas Get Together offers a FREE Christmas lunch followed by entertainment.  

If you are interested in volunteering for an hour or two at the  

Big Christmas Get Together at Christ Church, please speak with Kay Ives.  

Please note: places for guests must be booked in advance. Booking forms can be obtained from Frome  

Library, The Key Centre and via email: fromechristmas@gmail.com. If you know someone who might benefit 

 from attending the Big Christmas Get Together, why not tell them about it and give them a booking form. 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Thank you!  

This year’s Christmas performances raised  

  for the  £164.59   
 

 

 

 

                                     

 

 

 

 

Prayer Meeting  
Wednesday  

23rd January 

6.30–8pm 
 

 


